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Dear Parents, 
Welcome to the 2024 School Year. 

We are all looking forward to an exciting year with you and your children. A special welcome
to all the Preps and new students to the schools. Welcome back to our fabulous students, staff,
parents and friends of St. John XXIII school. The children in all the classes were very excited
to be back with their friends and teachers. It was great to see such happy and enthusiastic
students in their classrooms.

We have two events happening in the coming weeks.    1/2 swimming    Welcome BBQ  

We are also celebrating our 50th Year Anniversary.   

Class Names and teachers
Prep     Mrs. Helen Mina , Mrs. Laura Del Sureto Miss Madalene Brown 
1/2 A    Mrs. Katharine Librio / Mrs Belinda Scott 
1/2 B    Mrs Melanie Gallagher / Mrs. Helen Desmond 
1/2 C    Miss Demi Popovski
3/4 A    Miss Tiffany Tran
 3/4 B   Mrs. Liz Lowe / Ms. Teresa Bonola 
3/4 C    Miss Natasha Zonta 
5/6 A    Miss Emily Rizzardo
5/6 B    Mr. Paul Dinneen
 5/6 C   Mrs. Gabrielle Holton 
 

Frank Vetrone 
Principal

During 2024, our students will be exploring the
theme of

“Let the words you speak always be
full of grace."

We are called to be people of dialogue, using our
words as instruments of love. 



Celebrating 50 Years
We are excited to be celebrating St John XXIII
Primary School's 50th anniversary this year. 

Over the past 50 years, St John XXIII has fostered
success and nurtured the growth of countless students.

Information will be shared on Operoo.

You can also follow us on Facebook and Instagram to
keep up to date as we celebrate our rich history. 

We will be connecting with past students, staff and
community members across the year, so please spread

the word.





All students are required to wear the St John XXIII
school hat between 1st September until 30th April.
Hats can be ordered via the Operoo form or at the
school office.
Preps wear the yellow school hat, while Year 1-6
students wear the green school hat.

Class Sports Days 
Students are required to wear their sports uniforms
on the days outlined below:

Prep     ( Mrs.  Mina , Mrs. Del Sureto Miss  Brown)              Monday and  Tuesday  

Yr. 1/2 A (Mrs Librio / Mrs Scott)                                           Thursday and Friday 
Yr. 1/2 B  (Mrs Gallagher / Mrs.  Desmond )                          Wednesday and Friday
Yr. 1/2 C (Miss Popovski)                                                        Wednesday and Friday 

Yr. 3/4 A (Miss Tran)                                                                Tuesday and Friday
Yr. 3/4  B (Mrs Lowe / Ms Bolona)                                          Thursday and Friday
Yr. 3/4  C (Ms Petrelli)                                                             Tuesday and Friday

Yr. 5/6 A (Miss Rizzardo)                                                        Thursday and Friday
Yr. 5/6 B (Mr Dinneen)                                                           Wednesday and Friday
Yr. 5/6 C (Mrs Holton)                                                            Wednesday and Friday
        



Meet our Team
We are proud to introduce our staff

teams for 2024

PrepPrep
TeamTeam

Year 1/2Year 1/2
TeamTeam

TeamTeam
Year 3/4Year 3/4



Meet our Team
We are proud to introduce our staff

teams for 2024

Year 5/6Year 5/6
TeamTeam

Specialist/Specialist/
interventionintervention  

TeamTeam

LeadershipLeadership  

TeamTeam
Hannah Marino absent

Marita Canning absent





Lunch orders from 'Lunch Mums' begin next week on Thursday 8th February .

LUNCH ORDERS are available for purchase on Mondays and Thursdays only. 

Orders must be submitted by 8.00am on the day.

Instructions on how to set up a new account below. 




